To Whom it May Concern
I have had the privilege of working with Chelsea Cleghorn since the 

beginning of fall semester 2011. Chelsea completed her first semester

internship in the Roseville School District at Dort Elementary in Roseville,

Michigan. Chelsea taught in a third grade classroom consisting of a 

variety of learning styles and abilities. Chelsea earned her Deaf Education/
Special Education Certification at Michigan State University in spring 2012.

Chelsea is well organized and provides hands on activities to assist 
students’ understanding of lessons. Chelsea is very conscious of the needs of students and adapts her teaching to meet their needs. Chelsea is exceptional in a variety of ways.
Chelsea’s calm demeanor creates a warm environment for learning. Chelsea has developed good relationships with her students. She cares about all her students and how they progress in academic and social skills. Chelsea motivates student learning with creative activities.  She provided one on one reading instruction with the hearing impaired student in her classroom. Also, she developed a unit on Core Democratic Values, beginning with Patriotism, where the students made thank-you cards for Veteran’s Day. As she works with students one on one, small or whole group, she is learning the importance of accommodating and differentiating instruction. Chelsea respects her students and is an excellent role model. 
Chelsea has shown growth in the area of classroom management. Chelsea is firm but fair with the students. This third grade class was challenging in that they needed much redirection and guidance. Her well planned lessons helped in fostering a good learning environment and her creative lessons were engaging for the students. Chelsea learned the importance of using a variety of participation structures to engage students in meaningful learning. 
Chelsea participates in school functions, and she demonstrates professional demeanor. Chelsea attended parent/teacher conferences, staff meetings, and professional development. She familiarized herself with the district reading program and assisted with creating reading centers. Chelsea is a very good teacher and works well with other staff members. She is able to honestly communicate her own strengths and accept feedback to improve her skills. These professional strengths will certainly be an asset for any teaching position especially in the area of special education.
Chelsea’s warm, calm demeanor and well organized lessons created a good learning environment. She presents herself as an excellent role model for her students. This first semester placement has provided her with a wonderful background to begin her full time teaching. Chelsea is professional, trustworthy, demonstrates good rapport with students and assumes responsibilities. It has been a pleasure working with Chelsea. She would be a welcomed member to any school. Best of luck to you, Chelsea, as you venture into a rewarding teaching career!
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